Iraan-Sheffield ISD
School Health Advisory Committee
Summary Report to School Board
January 29, 2015

Sign-In Sheet:

Teresa Callahan
Teresa Callahan
Lisa Santana
Dora Dibarra
Milasland
Ophrir Reyrs

James Rot

Mike Wright

Ch. a. T.

Jupl Juwala

Lag J

Iraan-Sheffield ISD School Health Advisory Report to School Board February, 2015

The Iraan-Sheffield ISD uses the CATCH curriculum in the elementary. The junior high campus uses The Great Body Shop curriculum. The curriculum was purchased out of the nurse's budget. All students in Kindergarten through 8th grade have at least 30 minutes of physical education a day.

Iraan Fall Youth Football League was great opportunity for physical activity. Students will also have an opportunity to participate in a Youth Softball/Baseball League. The Iraan Wellness Center hosted a Turkey Trot run and walk for ages 5 and under, ages 9 through 17 and ages 18 and up.

The Iraan Elementary students raised \$1,116.22 for St. Jude's Children's Research Hospital. The Iraan Elementary is participating in the Hoops for Heart activity now for the American Heart Association.

Iraan-Sheffield ISD staff was given the opportunity to participate in a walking program and earn prizes for their effort. The District provided a free membership to the Iraan Wellness Center for a year.

A Safe School Survey was conducted in grades $5^{th} - 12^{th}$ grade in October. Results were given to the administration.

The coaches are in the process of completing the Fitnessgram assessment in grades 3rd through 12th at the time. Results will be shared when completed with parents and the administration.

The District brought in Mr. Hall who has been a special education teacher, a teacher of the gifted and talented, and an intermediate and middle school principal. As an educator, speaker and founder of Strong Fathers-Strong Families, he has worked with more than 130,000 fathers and parents at local schools, Head Starts, and regional and national conferences. He promotes events that gets fathers into the classroom and allows them to see what their children do every day in their school classrooms. Mr. Hall was at the District on January 29, 2015.

Iraan Elementary students were provided the "Home & School Connection" newsletter that talked about food and fitness for children that was sent out monthly to parents.

The District will be hosting a Community Blood Drive on Wednesday, February 18, 2015.

On the school website we have immunization requirement s posted in Spanish and English, website to obtain information on HPV vaccine educational material, website to obtain immunization exclusion requirements, and where you can obtain flu shots locally.

The District has published in the student handbook and on the school website that the district has adopted and enforces policy regarding vending machine compliance and food service guidelines, and the district has adopted and enforces policies and procedures regarding penalties for the use of tobacco products on school campuses or at school-sponsored activities.

In May SHAC members and Board members will be given a review of the fitness gram assessment, student attendance rates, student academic data, percentage of students educationally disadvantaged, and a health questionnaire from teachers.